
 
 

"Stimulate interest in the development of safe use of snowmobiles for enjoyment and recreation.” 
Club Meeting- April 6, 2023 

7:30 pm, Anchors Away 

   

1. The meeting was called to order at: 7:30pm, by Casey Weismantel with 34 members in attendance. 
 

 

2. Approval of March meeting minutes / Kelly Weismantel (Action) 

Motion:  Duane Sutton   Second: Justin Jager   
 

 

3. Approval of March Financial Report / Ann Nagel (Action) – 

• Membership / Checking – $15,134.28 

• Trail Fund –  $7,390.09 

• CD 18 mo (07/09/2024) - $10,000 

• CD 11 mo (12/09/2023) - $10,000 

Motion:  Jeff Thorne  Second:  Jim Weaver 
 

4. ADSC Membership Report / Ann Nagel –   94 family memberships (including 32 new members), 13 

Associate memberships.  
 

5. SDSA District III Report / Lee Olson–  Last meeting was held via Zoom, discussed the great trails 

this year across the state.  Will be meeting again in May.   
 

6. Advisory Report / Al Nagel –  no new report 

 

7. Trail Report / Jim Weaver –  Trails are officially closed for the season.  We will be in line for a 

groomer upgrade next season.  The trails were great this season, and it was a lot of work to maintain.  

Approximately 30 hours/week to groom entire trail system. 
   

8. Yeti Report / Kirsten Van Den Hemel – no report at this time. 
 

9. Safety Report – Al Nagel  - No report at this time.   
 

10. Emergency Action Report / Jim Weaver – Emergency Response Team was activated during the last 

snow event.  Three rides were provided to medical providers in Aberdeen.  Many thanks to those 

who assisted. 
 

11. Charity Report / Ann Nagel -  All volunteer reports need to be provided to Ann soon.  Jeff Thorne 

made a motion to donate $450 to the Safety Pup Program.  Al Nagel seconded.  Motion passed. 
 

12. Publicity and social media / Casey Weismantel –  Continue to share club events to your personal 

pages and encourage contacts to become members of the club. 

 

 

 

 



13. Old Business 

• Charitable Donations/Future ADSC Events – Discussed holding profits from this year’s 

events to enhance next year’s events.  Further discussion will be had. 

 
 

14. New Business 

 

• Possible Dakota Midland Trail Expansion: Community members from Columbia were 

present and expressed interest in expanding the trail to Columbia.  Stated the City Mayor and 

Karen’s owner/operator are committed to the cause and have agreed to getting a fuel stop 

within city limits.  Discussed option of extending trail from Frederick into Columbia.  

Several members indicated commitment to assisting in marking and maintaining that stretch 

of trail system, with Tyler Kampa taking the lead and serving as point contact.  To 

compensate for the expansion, the club will shorten the trail to Mina Lake.  Jim Weaver will 

draw up a map and present it to the State for approval.  Motion made by Duane Sutton to 

extend trail to Columbia and dropping 9 miles from Mina loop.  Jeff Thorne seconded.  

Motion carried. 

 

• Election of Officers for 2023-2024 year.  The following nominations were made and 

approved: 

*Vice President – Kelly Weismantel 

*Secretary – Michelle Malsom 

*Board Member (term end April 2025) – Scott Malsom 

*Board Member (term end April 2025) – Eric Hogarth 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at: 8:24PM 

 

Next Meeting will be September 7, 2023, at Anchors Away 

 

 


